
El Paso Leadership Academy 
RFP 2021-003 Low Voltage 
Amendment 2 

 
Extension to RFP 
 
Deadline to submit RFP has been extended to Tuesday, February 2, 2021 at 2:00PM MST 
 
Questions from Pre Bid Meeting 
 

1. Do we want a predictive design or have we identified where we want our access 
points?  (I thought that this work had been done with the help of Scott Adkins and 
Rene Melendez but I didn't see this doc in exhibit H.) Per Exhibit F – Scope of Services, 
Item 1.c indicates the Offeror is to “Design and install a Wireless Access Point system 
to provide full coverage of the entirety of the building.” The Offeror should reference 
Exhibit H – Project Documents for their use. 
 

2. Approximately when will low voltage be installed?  Anticipated installation start date 
would be May 2020. Coordination with the Design-Builder’s CPM schedule will be 
required. The date is subject to change. 

 
 

3. Does the RFP include power requirements for a UPS to run every 15 minutes? Yes. Per 
Exhibit G – Cabling Guidelines and Specifications, Item 1.e.i indicates that the UPS 
should be “Sized to support up to 15-minute run time for all rack-mounted 
equipment.” 
 

4. How many users will network need to support?  Approximately 832 students and 50 staff 
 

5. Does the low voltage RFP include data drops for our security system or is that outlined 
in the Security Systems RFP? This RFP does not include any cabling for the Security 
Systems as the equipment locations are not identified on Exhibit H – Project 
Documents. The cabling for Security Systems is to be provided by the awarded 
Security Systems Contractor per RFP #2021-004. 

 
Follow up questions will be accepted through Friday, January 22, 2021 at 12pm.  Responses will 
be posted on our website.  
 
 
 


